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Hear Me Roar!!

Month 2 is already gone.  Time sure is flying 
fast.  The month of August was met with 
several visitation to the hospital where I 
ended up having to have two different 
surgeries.  I’m recovering from that now 
and hope that I can get back on a regular 
schedule and get around to all the clubs.  
I’m in the process now of setting up a 
schedule of events and will be in contact 
with all of you to set this up.  When I do 
contact you, I will have several things I will 
be asking of you.  It is your time to shine, 
and I want to make sure that happens for 
each and every one of you. MD Summer Cabinet 

Meeting 

The summer MD was a success!  We 
discussed budgets and the different districts  
provided reports outlining what they will be 
doing this year.  I would like to thank the 
Council Chair Michael Foote and his team for 
putting this together.  We are still in Covid 
times so having get togethers is still a 
difficult task. 

PCC Perry Oliver from the Sackville Lion’s 
Club volunteered during this meeting to 
chair the MD Fall Cabinet Meeting.  I thank 
him for his support and PDG Jane for 
supporting me and my team.
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August Events
Truro Lions Meeting 

I attended the Truro Lions 
meeting to discuss the MD 
Fall Cabinet.  Sadly, they were 
not able to assist.  I enjoyed 
my day with them and look 
forward to many more.  
Thank you all for trying your 
best. 

Sackville Lions Club BBQ
The family and I enjoyed the 
BBQ at the Sackville Lion’s 
Club.  It was nice to sit and 
chat with the Sackville Lions. 

Upcoming Invites 

This year as District Governor 
and before the snow flies, I 
would like to visit all the clubs 
in Cape Breton.  I’m looking to 
do some the end of September 
and into October.  As you know 
my moto is “Hear Me Roar!”  
What it should have said is “I 
want to hear you ROAR!”  
Before I come to visit, I will 
touch base with each club to 
find out what their needs are.  I 
would like to start by asking 
each of you to think about what 
it is your club needs.  I will be 
bringing 1st Vice District 
Governor Bill Bruhm with me 
when possible.  I would like to 
know if there is any information 
or special training you may 
require.  I would like each club 
to also share with me their trials 
and tribulations and what is 
going good or great in their 
club.  We will talk about the 
Activity Reports, and I want to 
thank all those clubs who have 
submitted reports over the 
summer as I have received 52 
out of 69 to date.  That is 
awesome.   

For those of you I have not yet 
heard from with the reports I’m 
looking forward to reading 
them.    
I will be bringing with me the 
new Civility Charter that I have 
introduced in your packages at 
the DGO and will be explaining 
the need behind it.  I want to 
talk to you about a new 
program called the Youth 
Network, that I have asked 2nd

Vice District Governor Joyce 
Gero to chair.  This project is 
geared to helping young and 
young at heart feel as though 
they have a voice in our clubs. 
Now I also what to have some 
fun I don’t want it to be all 
about business.  I want you to 
show me what your club can 
do to put smiles of people’s 
faces and bring harmony to all.  
I’m hoping that other clubs will 
come and visit you while I’m 
there.  Let’s give them a 
reason to shine!! 

“Lions are not paid because they are worthless but because they are priceless!” 




